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Stricter emission limits for trucks and buses

The European Parliament agreed in December to a proposal that emissions of nitrogen oxides from new heavy duty vehicles shall be cut by 80 per cent and those of particulate matter by 66 per cent, as compared to existing standards.

Air quality is still a significant problem throughout the European Union, especially in urban areas and in densely populated regions. Heavy-duty vehicles are responsible for a significant proportion of total pollutant emissions from transport and make a major contribution to air quality problems in European cities.

Emission standards for heavy vehicles have been gradually tightened over time (see figure). In December 2007, the European Commission proposed tougher limits on harmful exhaust emissions from heavy vehicles, including ozone precursors such as nitrogen oxides (NOx) and hydrocarbons (HC) as well as fine particles (PM).

During autumn 2008, representatives of Parliament and Council agreed on a compromise package, which was adopted by the European Parliament on 16 December 2008. The new regulation, the so-called Euro VI emission standards, lays down harmonized technical standards for heavy vehicles (trucks, lorries and buses) over 2,610 kg, which all new vehicles will have to comply with, thus replacing the Euro V limits which have applied since October 2008.

Euro VI will apply from 31 December 2012 for new type approvals and one year later for all new vehicles. To become final, the Euro VI package still has to be adopted by the Member States in Council, which is expected to occur shortly.

The compromise backs the Commission’s proposed lower limit values for emissions of several pollutants (see table). The limit value for NOx will be 400 milligrams per kilowatt hour (mg/kWh), which is 80 per cent less than the current Euro V limit value, and the PM limit will be 10 mg/kWh – a 66-per-cent reduction compared with the Euro V limit.

According to the Commission, the new limits will be a step forward towards global harmonisation since the limit values are similar to those of the United States. The US 2010 standards for heavy-duty vehicles are set at 0.2 grams NOx per gram per brake horsepower/hour (g/bhp-hr) and 0.01 PM g/bhp-hr, which equals approximately 270 mg NOx/kWh and 13 mg PM/kWh.


For more information, see: 
http://ec.uuropa.eu/enterprise/automotive/



